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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-26-12 
Baltimore, MD 21244-1850 

Financial Management Group

Emily Ricci
Deputy Commissioner & Medicaid Director
Department of Health Commissioner's Office 
3601 C Street, Suite 9022 
Anchorage, AK 995033 

RE: Alaska State Plan Amendment TN: #24-0004

Dear Director Ricci: 

We have reviewed the proposed amendment to Attachment 4.19-C of your Medicaid state 
plan submitted under transmittal number (TN) 24-0004 effective January 1, 2024. The 
purposed amendment will add the current process of implementing updated inpatient and 
outpatient hospital per diem rates published by the by Indian Health Services (IHS) in the 
Federal Register. 

We conducted our review of your submittal according to the statutory requirements at sections 
1902(a)(2), 1902(a)(13), 1902(a)(30) and 1903(a) of the Social Security Act and the 
regulations at 42 CFR 447 Subpart C. We hereby inform you that Medicaid State plan 
amendment 24-0004 is approved effective January 1, 2024. We are enclosing the CMS-179 
and the amended plan page. 

If you have any questions, please contact Christine Storey at Christine.Storey@cms.hhs.gov 
or Diana Dinh at Diana.Dinh@cms.hhs.gov.

Sincerely, 

Rory Howe 
Director 

Enclosure 

April 18, 2024

 
      

      








